

**Great Redwood Trail Agency** 419 Talmage Road, Suite M Ukiah, CA 95482 707-463-3280

December 13, 2022

Humboldt County Board of Supervisors 825 5<sup>th</sup> Street Eureka, CA 95501

Re: Proposed Vacation of Fisher Road

Dear Chairwoman Bass and Members of the Board:

I am writing to you with respect to the proposed vacation of Fisher Road which we understand will be heard at your December 20, 2022 Board of Supervisors meeting. We met with County staff via zoom on December 7<sup>th</sup> to get an introduction to the issues related to the proposal, and do have concerns about how the road vacation might impact the planning and future development of the Great Redwood Trail Carlotta Spur. Our Board will be considering the issue at its December 19, 2022 Board meeting, and we will send our formal response following that meeting.

Sincerely,

karyn Gear

Karyn Gear Interim Executive Director